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REF: BPMS/ DGOS / Meeting / 01                                                   Dated: 28.03.2023  

To, 

The DGOS, 

Dte Gen of Ordnance Services, 

IHQ of MoD (Army), 

Room No. 407, ‘B’ Wing, 

New Delhi – 110011   {Kind Attn: Shri D J Barman, Jt.Dir., OS(Pers)}  

 

Subject:  Minutes of the meeting with Reps of AOC Service Associations on 

16.02.2023 

 

Reference:   1. This federation’s letter of even number, dated 15.02.2023 

2. Minutes circulated vide HQ letter No. A/26604/AHQ/JCM/OS-  

    8C(Policy), Dated: 06.03.2023  

Sir, 

With due regards, I am writing to express my deep concern regarding the recent 

meeting that took place on 16.02.2023 under the Chairmanship of DGOS. As you may recall, 

Shri Dharmendra Nagar, rep of BPMS, Nominated JCM-II Level Council (MOD), was 

nominated vide letter cited under reference (1) and he attended this meeting, along with 

several other individuals. 

 

During the meeting, Shri Dharmendra Nagar actively participated in the discussions 

and shared his valuable insights and suggestions on the matter at hand. However, it is 

disheartening to note that his views were not endorsed in the minutes of the meeting cited 

under reference (2).  

 

As a General Secretary of BPMS, I strongly believe that every participant's views and 

opinions should be given due consideration and recorded in the meeting minutes. By not 

including Shri Dharmendra Nagar's views, we are doing a great disservice to the spirit of 

democracy and fair representation. 
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Moreover, such an action can also discourage individuals from actively participating in 

future meetings, as their views may not be deemed important enough to be recorded in the 

minutes. This can lead to a significant loss of valuable insights and suggestions that could 

otherwise contribute to the betterment of our organisation. 

 

Therefore, I urge you to reconsider and include Shri Dharmendra Nagar's views in the 

minutes of the meeting. This will not only be a step towards upholding democratic values but 

will also encourage greater participation and diversity of opinions in future meetings. 

 

 Thanking you in anticipation.  

Sincerely yours 

 
(MUKESH SINGH) 

General Secretary/BPMS & 

                                                                                      Member, JCM-II Level Council (MOD)  

 


